F R R E S   P T O   M I N U T E S

DATE: Thursday, March 14, 2013

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER AT 3:15 PM. 

IN ATTENDANCE: PTO Board members Sherry DeCelle, President; Anastasia Stanmeyer, Vice President; Ilona Packie, Treasurer; and Kathy Adams, Secretary; Faculty Members Mary Turo, Principal; Chris Keller and Laurie Flower, Faculty; Committee Heads/Parents, Shanon Albee, Wendy Berman and Craig Drenga.

Voted and Approved: Minutes from previous meeting; purchase of one high-definition portable screen; purchase of two Document Cameras; purchase of an official, full-page Thank You ad in the Otis Gazette; purchase of a 8 x 2.5 ft. school banner for use during public events; donation support to the Drama department in support of “Annie” production; and donation support to the Art department for a pottery wheel.

FOR OUR CALENDARS:

Massachusetts Broadband Institute Ribbon-Cutting Ceremony 

and News Conference. April 4 at 10:30am.

FRRES “Annie” Theatre Production. Weekend of April 4 and 5.
Mahaiwe Field Trip for Cirque Shanghai: Bai Xi. April 26, 2013.

Screen Free Week. April 29 – May 5, 2013.

National Teacher Appreciation Day. Tuesday, May 7, 2013.

Field Day. Monday, June 17, with a Rain Date of Tuesday, June 18.
FOR OUR CALENDARS, ONGOING:

PTO monthly meetings. Held second (2nd) Thursday of each month, at 3:15pm in the Library.

PTO Agenda will be posted to school website on Fridays, prior to PTO meetings.

PTO Newsletter submissions requested within one week following PTO meetings, usually by third (3rd) Friday of each month, emailed to: katlamixe@gmail.com.

DISCUSSED: ILONA outlined the state of the PTO Treasury, and introduced the idea of eventually updating the FRRES road sign to an LED board. 

Credits

$10,189 DEPOSITS RECORDED (Cash Calendar; Classroom Accounts, up to 7k)
Detail

Our FRRES road sign would stay current with announcements, if it were easier to access. It is already wired and could support being upgraded to a basic LED screen. The PTO will consider contributing to such a purchase, if a collaboration can be met between the school and the Town of Otis. 

DISCUSSED: MARY and Laurie announced Massachusetts Broadband Institute Ribbon-Cutting Ceremony and News Conference of April 4, and FRRES fiber-optic technology updates; Laurie and Chris outlined in further detail ongoing FRRES educational needs for technology updates.

Detail

In celebration of Farmington River’s recently being wired for fiber-optic broadband, the Massachusetts Broadband Institute has selected our school for an official Ribbon-Cutting Ceremony and Press Conference, to be held on April 4 at 10:30am in the gymnasium. Governor Deval L. Patrick, 71st Governor of Massachusetts since 2007, and Congressman Richard E. Neal, U.S. Representative for Massachusetts's 1st Congressional District will each be present, along with State and Federal dignitaries and assistants, as well as television media and the local press. 

The MBI will be providing their own organization to supply food. Up to 80 press members will be present. Otis Police will be notified. Ilona has created a school banner to be printed for such public events, measuring 8 x 2.5 ft.

In demonstration of the superior educational and global outreach opportunities that access to fiber-optic broadband can provide, there will be a Skype event held by Chris Keller’s 5th Grade classroom. MBI is looking into communications options to be featured during the Skype event. Students will be encouraged to ask questions during the news conference. A great civics event, the Ribbon-Cutting Ceremony and Press Conference’s expected duration of about an hour will provide an excellent educational opportunity for children. 

Laurie reported that FRRES has been fully wired with fiber-optic broadband, starting at 5 mbps transfer rate up and down, which appears to more than meet the needs of the school; upgrades to faster transfer rates can be purchased, if deemed necessary.

With new laptops that FRRES now enjoys, the only portable screen we have is technologically outdated. New screens are high-definition; one more portable screen is being requested. 

Updating also to include two more Document Cameras will be a great educational asset. DocCams are plugged into a USB laptop that supplies actual power, and the laptop plugged into a projector. Chris demonstrated how efficient, productive and engaging DocCams are in his own classroom. Trying to present a book page or diagram in class is a frustrating experience the traditional way, partly due to losing time gathering materials and generating and distributing photocopies. Use of a projector is a considerable notch up in efficiency. The 5th Grade class is reported to be mesmerized and very engaged, with active participation rates; moreover, the equipment is simple for students to operate. DocCams are used for math and such manipulatives, as well as for reading and writing. Children love to see their own authentic writing displayed. There is spontaneity involved, as kids love to showcase their ideas. DocCams assist the speech component of education, as well. One particularly strong example of its usefulness is in demonstrating to children one of the most common measurement errors—not starting with the “0” on a ruler, but at the ruler’s edge, past the increments of measure. Using a DocCam, children understand quickly. However, as there is only one at FRRES that gets heavy use, two more are being requested, at a cost of $700 each.

DISCUSSED: SHERRY suggested an official Thank You to the Otis Gazette; updated the status of the PTO consideration for Deposit Recycling year-round fundraising program; outlined logistics of the upcoming Mahaiwe event; set a Field Day date; mentioned the drama program’s “Annie” production needs; and suggested a support gift to the Art program from the PTO.

Detail 

 The PTO approved purchase of a full-page, official Thank You ad in the Otis Gazette for their ad and contributions in announcing and promoting the annual Cash Calendar. 

Sherry met with Jeanne Randorf, President of the Otis Cultural Commission to discuss potential division of volunteer labor, between the AmVets, the OCC, and the PTO. All agreed that school could take one week each month, the OCC could take one week each month, and the AmVets would take two weeks of each month to provide volunteer efforts in recycling, dividing the cash return proportionally. The Deposit Recycling Program Project Survey recently distributed by Sherry met with 8 family responses, out of a minimum of at least 12 families’ commitment responses; more time will be allowed to gather more surveys, and see if the response is large enough to engage with the suggested program opportunity. Commitment is ongoing, particularly in summer, with the need to make sure each week is staffed. It is as yet undetermined who would organize and supervise the program, if instituted. If the PTO decides to gracefully decline the invitation to join in the program, the AmVets are willing to take on that portion, helping out the OCC.

Logistics are handled by Mary and Ilona for the Mahaiwe event, with permission slips, secured busses and lunch arrangements. Sherry will contact Judy at the Mahaiwe about how to appropriate tickets.

Field Day update: due to the collection of snow days, school is currently projected to end on Thursday, June 20; therefore, the best opportunity for Field Day was chosen as Monday, June 17, with a Rain Date of Tuesday, June 18. Ilona will request in a memorandum and within upcoming PTO Newsletters that gently used or outgrown Field Day t-shirts be turned in and donated back to the school.

The Drama department is currently in production on “Annie,” which will be performing the weekend of April 5 and 6, and is seeking pinstriped clothing for kids. The PTO voted to donate $200 toward purchasing costumes, set props, and rights to use “Annie.”

As the PTO has helped support technology, the library, and the archery program, to name a few examples, Sherry approached Laura Catullo to see if the Art department had a request for any items. A pottery wheel is currently being researched; the PTO voted to approve a support donation of $400 to $500.
MEETING ADJOURNED AT 4:40 PM.

NEXT MEETING: THURSDAY, April 11TH AT 3:15 PM IN SCHOOL LIBRARY.

